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CONFIDENTIAL WORK PRODUCT
TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

It is my pleasure to write a letter of reference on behalf of Robert Kresson, CEO of Empire
Investigations LLC, located at 4250 Steubenville Pike, Pittsburgh, PA 15205. For over thirty years my
firm has handled private investigative assignments involving criminal, civil and domestic matters, both
nationally and internationally. During that period of time, when we needed to reach out to a firm with
state of the art surveillance equipment and experienced investigators, Empire Investigations discreetly and
professionally fulfilled our needs and obtained the sensitive information required. Mr. Kresson and his
teams also conducted numerous TSCM sweeps and threat assessments for our firm’s clients, ensuring the

legitimacy and security of their homes, businesses and communications.

As the former President and Chairman of the Council of International Investigators, it was again a
distinct pleasure to be able to meet with Robert Kresson on a professional and social level. He devoted
himself completely to the promotion and goals of this international association, reaching out and

involving others in a team effort.

My retirement from the world of private investigations began at the end of October 2014. It has
been an extremely rewarding and interesting career from law enforcement to own an investigative agency,

but now is the time to explore other avenues.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions about Mr. Kresson or Empire

Investigations LLC.

Sincerely,

Joan M. Beach Reistetter,

President



